
                                            STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

                    SELECTMEN  

          MEETING MINUTES APRIL 2, 2018 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

Carl Hagstrom has been hired by Bob Bergevin to handle the DES complaint.  

The DES will look at the Cider Mill complaint after the snowmelts.  

The Surry School Board is researching the ROW issues with Tim Small.  

Laura Barrett dropped of the subdivision plans for Helen Smith spoke about the lot line adjustments, 

and gave the selectmen updated  site plan regulations with the following language change: 

   In summary, the Planning Board should be consulted before permits are issued for non-residential 

development or for any changes to an existing site plan. The Planning Board has the authority to 

determine if a site plan review is required using section III guidelines and may do so at a preliminary 

consultation meeting.  

An abutter’s list was made for the Baute property.  

The selectmen signed the updated Internal Control guidelines for the town clerk registration fees.  

The selectmen signed the abatement response for Steve Goldsmith.  

The selectmen signed the information report to NH Dept. of Transportation.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen signed the ERTPS payment .  

The selectmen signed the 941 quarterly statement.  

The selectmen reviewed the Surry Welfare guidelines for a resident. The selectmen discussed a one time 

payment of the minimum amount due. Bruce Smith will contact Keene Gas.  

Ken Maynard has agreed to accept the appointment for the Conservation Committee.  

The selectmen discussed  the MME payment for plowing and may put the job out to bid for 2018.  

Homeland Security has not been in touch with FEMA about the overpayment. 

DES has asked our current contact to remain as the agent for the lower section of the Pond Rd. Bruce 

Smith is working on the grant application.  



Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes.  

Jay Croteau will contact Jodi  Leach about the shed.  

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

 

 

 


